BOARD OFFICERS

Catherine Swysen
President
Charlotte Gullap-Moore
VP Policy

Paula Lopez
VP Organization

Andria Martinez Cohen

Secretary **Meredith Murr**

CFO

BOARD MEMBERS

Marisol Alarcon
Vicki Allen
ej Borah
Anna Everett
Pamela Flynt Tambo
Tish Gainey
Elsa Granados
Lisa Guravitz
Alejandra Gutiérrez
Hathor Hammett
Wendy Jackson
Karena Jew
Teri Jory
Christina Pizarro
Erica Schweitzer

PAST PRESIDENTS

Jennifer Smith

Gayle Binion Barbara Lindemann Lois Phillips Carole Piceno Susan Rose Hannah-Beth Jackson **Margaret Connell** Helene Schneider **Janet Barron** Alissa Hummer Sharon Hoshida Lisa Guravitz Mary O'Gorman Beth Schneider **Jane Gray Carol Keator**

Catherine Swysen Luz Reyes Martín



34 Years of Feminism From Marching in the Streets to a Seat at the Table

March 9, 2022

The Honorable Steve Bennett State Capitol P.O. Box 942849 Sacramento, CA 942849-0037 Email: <u>Arwen.Chenery@asm.ca.gov</u>

RE: AB 2532 Scoping Plan: compliance etc. - SUPPORT

Dear Assemblymember Bennett,

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for bill AB-2532, which would require state agencies and departments to post annual reports on state websites, showing what actions are being taken to limit greenhouse gas emissions and related measures to meet our state's environmental goals. As one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County with hundreds of members, we advocate for a diverse set of positions, including the right to live in a clean and healthy environment. Our organization supports measures to eliminate reliance on fossil fuels and measures that help protect wildlife habitat and local food production. https://sbwpc.org/positions/

The Santa Barbara region suffers from the negative health and climate impacts of greenhouse gas emissions. Poor and working-class women and children and their families are disproportionately impacted by unhealthy air and illnesses such as asthma that are linked to fossil fuel emissions, and they are the least likely to enjoy the benefits of living and recreating in a clean environment. For these reasons, the **SBWPC wishes to sign on as a supporter of AB-2532**, which will increase government transparency and accountability.

Thank you for reviewing our organization's position on this issue. Should you wish to communicate further with us, please email us at info@sbwpc.org or visit our website: www.sbwpc.org

Sincerely,

Catherine J. Swysen
President SBWPC

Csnysen

CC: Hon. Senator Monique Limón, email: Jimmy.Wittrock@sen.ca.gov

CC: CA Legislature Position Letter Portal: https://calegislation.lc.ca.gov/Advocates/